
 

 

 

Instructions  

of the Director General of the Customs Authority  

No. (10) for the year 2022 

 

Within the framework of the follow up of the work performance at the logistics sites and centers 

operating under the national one-window system and the implementation of the Advance Cargo 

Information system “ACI” at seaports 

 

Given what has been noticed of received invoices related to the imported shipments issued by 

the producing company but unsealed with the company’s stamp which would lead to their 

rejection by the customs, in simplification to the release procedures for the cargoes and to 

facilitate dealing on the users.   

 

The different customs sites shall adhere to the following:  

 

To accept the commercial invoices of the imported shipments without stamps whenever these 

invoices were issued by the producing company and had the logo of the company thereon as 

uploaded by the foreign importer via cargo X platform and approved by the importer without 

prejudice to the requirements to be met in the commercial invoice.  

 

These instructions shall be minutely implemented to avoid being held liable.  

 

Director General of the Customs Authority 

 

(Elshahat Ghatwary) 

 

Issued on 2/2/2022 


